North Rosslyn Civic Association
Board Meeting Minutes

March 23, 2018

The Board met at Turnberry Tower social room starting at approximately 7:05 pm. Board members present were John Hummel, Terri Prell, Nicole Merlene, Sylvia Kendra, Atima Omara, Judy Brand and non-Board member Treasurer Rick Froehlich. Board member Elena Chambers was absent.

1. Board Member Attendance Requirement- According to a change in the By-laws adopted 12/7/17 any Board member who is absent from more than 3 meetings in a row, regardless of reason, is automatically removed from the Board. A motion was introduced by Terri Prell to make the change effective after the date of its adoption at the 12/7/17 Board meeting. Missing the Board meeting of 12/7/17 would not be counted as one of the 3 consecutive meetings. The motion was seconded by Sylvia Kendra and was approved with a 6 to 1 vote. 
2. Arlington County Civic Federation Dinner is scheduled for 5/4 at 6:30. The Board has a table for 8.

3. Finance- Rick Froehlich provided the 3/18 Statement of Cash in Bank. The bank balance of roughly $1,200.00. Rick cannot get on Pay Pal. Sylvia will call and add Rick as a user of Pay Pal and remove her name from Pay Pal notifications.

4. New Membership and New Business Sponsorships- the Board discussed whether businesses outside the boundaries could be approached and agreed they could. It was noted the By-laws require a resident to live within the boundaries to be a voting member. Nestle will have a community relations person to contact. Condo Board members in area buildings might be approached. Atima will send Atrium contact to John.

5. BID Events and Involvement- Nicole reported that the BID has offered NRCA a table at all their events to increase public awareness and highlight it as separate from BID. The next BID event is an all day Book Fair scheduled for 4/26 to be held at Central Place. Terri suggested a table with a banner and a set up to register new members and secure payment on the spot. Volunteers are needed from 5 to 8 pm to reach people on the way home from work. Nicole will coordinate this.
6. Rosslyn-Ballston Corridor Cooperation- Nicole has spoken with Ballston Civic Association. Terri said she might be able to help with this.

7. Graduate Student- Nicole will communicate with Lauren Hall who has recently contacted the Board, that it was the Board consensus that a gondola would not be beneficial for Arlington or our neighborhood.

8. Barley Mac Request for Extension of Live Entertainment Permit- A motion was introduced by Nicole to allow her to write an official Board letter to support Barley Mac’s request. It was  felt that this extension would not have a negative impact on the community. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously. Nicole separately identified a contact to request a 2018 sponsorship.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Brand, Secretary
